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Enrique Manalos comments come at a time of growing tension over Second Thomas Shoal, a 
Philippine-occupied atoll in the Spratly Islands.

Philippine Foreign Secretary Enrique Manalo yesterday called on China to take steps to reduce 
tensions over clashing claims in the South China Sea, at a time of growing tensions over the 
Philippine-held Second Thomas Shoal.
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